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Information Circular IC04-33 
 
 
 DATE: March 4, 2004 
 
 TO: Membership 
 
 FROM: Bill Brodsky 
  Ed Joyce 
  Ed Tilly 
 
 RE: Telecommunications Problems during Membership Meetings 
 
 
Following the two most recent Membership Meetings, the Exchange received reports from certain 
Members about difficulties they encountered while participating via telephone.  These included 
complaints about poor connections and an inability to signal for questions.  The Exchange has 
been in contact with our telecommunications provider regarding the problems and has reviewed 
our teleconferencing systems.  To ensure that the problems have been addressed, the following 
procedures are being introduced. 
 
For Members who will be participating in our Monday, March 8th 3:30 p.m. meeting on CBOT 
Exercise Rights by telephone, the number to call is 1-800-640-5128, passcode: Chicago, 
conference leader: Ed Provost.  To help reduce the waiting time experienced by Members and to 
ensure that everyone is on line by 3:30 p.m., Members should begin calling in as early as 3:15 
p.m. on the day of the meeting.  As participants dial in, they will be instructed to press the 
“star” (*) key and then the number “1” on their touch-tone telephone if they wish to ask a 
question during the meeting.  However, our telecommunications provider has also 
informed us that if a party is listening to the meeting on a speakerphone, and if they wish to 
ask a question, that party should pick-up their handset to enter “star” (*) “1” as opposed to 
doing so while the speakerphone is active.  It is possible that the tone would not be 
recognized by the system if it were being transmitted while the speakerphone was in use.  
Should any member experience teleconference complications during the meeting, we ask 
that they please call 312-735-6112 where a teleconference administrator will be readily 
available to assist. 
 
We apologize for the inconvenience these problems have caused, and want to assure all of you 
that CBOE will take all necessary measures to correct them and to ensure that all Members are 
fully capable of participating in our meetings. 
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